[Your Address]
[Anytown], GA 00000
February 6, 2012
Dr. Robert Cobb, State Veterinarian



Georgia Department of Agriculture




19 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive, Room 106
Atlanta, Georgia 30334

Dear Dr. Cobb,

I am writing in support of the proposed rule change relating to the Dog and Cat Sterilization Program. 

According to the 2009 report compiled by the Georgia Voters for Animal Welfare, an estimated 260,000 dogs and cats die in Georgia shelters every year.  Georgia’s statewide euthanasia rate is 62%, significantly higher than the national average of 50%, which is itself unacceptably high.  According to the No Kill Advocacy Center, 90% or more of pets entering open-admission shelters are healthy or treatable and would make good family pets.  Clearly we need to do more if we are to reduce, and ultimately, end this tragedy.

One very effective way to reduce the number of animals entering shelters is to increase the availability of low- and no-cost spay-neuter services, and this rule change would do just that.  Studies have shown that the majority of pet dogs and cats are already spayed or neutered and that the main reason for failure to spay or neuter a pet is cost.  The proposed rule change allowing licensed 501(c).3 organizations and licensed municipal shelters to apply for grants for the spaying and neutering of animals in their possession would increase the number of animals that they are able to have spayed and neutered.  They will be able to save more lives and ensure that those animals are sterilized prior to adoption.  This would benefit people and animals in all parts of the state, from large, urban areas to underserved and rural areas.  It would also increase from three to five the number of procedures veterinarians could perform under the program each month, thus removing the cost barrier for a larger number to pet owners. 
The proposed rule change is a step in the right direction, and one we must take.
Sincerely,

[Your Name]
